RUSSIAN FEDERATION

Dear Mr. Prins,

Please find enclosed my comments on the contents of strategic review of the integrated Programme of work of the UN/ECE Timber Committee and the FAO European Forestry Commission (according to number of sections).

1A. The core mandate should be maintained. This concerns sustainable forest management in the first place.

2A.The highest priority should continue to be attached to supporting the international dialogue on forest sector problems at regional and global levels.

2B. In general ECE and FAO are following the right strategy.

2C. It may be difficult to reflect in the Programme the priorities of absolutely all countries, considering their peculiar features. However as the practice of recent years shows both ECE and FAO are trying to do so.

3A. In my opinion the balance between resources which are limited as is generally known,  and the outputs, the number of which might have been increased, is not appropriate.

3B. It is desirable to increase the resources. Reducing the number of projects is not desirable.

4A. Supplementary resources for implementation of priority directions of the Programme can be provided by Governments of some countries, international currency funds and large commercial structures.

5A. All mentioned methods of work (meetings, workshops, groups of specialists, etc.) to produce the outputs deserve attention and should be used in future.

5B. If resources are available highly qualified experts from different countries could be invited on a contract basis for collection of information and preparation of analytical reviews. I consider this to be one of the effective methods of work.

5C. The Timber Committee and the Commission undoubtedly carry out their programme review function in a satisfactory way.

5D. a) meetings and discussions - 15% b)data collection and dissemination - 35% c) production of technical advice for countries - 15% d) analysis of information - 35%

6B. Business relations with all mentioned organizations are necessary. However, the real  usefulness of these relations can be assessed only by the Timber Committee, that is, by the people directly involved in relations with other organizations. 

7. It is desirable to send out the draft of the Programme to specialists (experts) of certain countries for their information and reception of comments and suggestions.
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